
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

  
 
 
Dear Parents/carers, Governors and Friends, 
 
School Streets – Prince of Wales Primary School Street on Salisbury Road 
Following the recent consultation, a School Street will be implemented on Salisbury Road for our school during the morning drop off 
and afternoon collection times. School Streets create safer environments around schools by reducing the number of motor vehicles 
near to the school gate. This stage of implementation of the School Street will involve installing planters and signage at the entry and 
exit points of the School Street zone alongside the installation of the Automatic Number Place Recognition (ANPR) camera and its 
supporting infrastructure. The work will be delivered over the next few months as materials become available. The planters and 
signage are scheduled to be installed during the week commencing Monday 18 March 2024 and works will last for approximately 3 
days. Installation of the cameras and their supporting infrastructure is scheduled to start during the week commencing Monday 22 
April 2024 and will last for approximately 2 days. 
Once live, the School Street will operate between 8.30am to 9.00am and 3.00pm to 3.30pm. The School Street will be enforced 
through the use of ANPR cameras. Once operational, motor vehicles will not be able to pass through the camera 
enforced points that mark the School Street zone unless exempt. If motor vehicles pass through without an exemption, they will incur 
a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN). 
Further information on School Streets and how they operate can be found at https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets  including 
the plans for this School Street in the ‘Documents’ section (please see the relevant school folder). 
A 4-page letter with more detailed information has been sent home with every child. 
 
Science Week 

For the past five days, our school was in the grip of British Science Week, starting with Mrs Tootill, Science Lead, by demonstrating 
how to make ‘elephant toothpaste’ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cPYy46wYZxE. We enjoyed organising the hands-on Parents’ 
Cafés and finished the week with a Science Day where all teachers taught a fabulous science experiment to each class in their year 
groups. We hope that these practical activities find their way into children’s homes too. Each year group summarised their Cafés in 
this newsletter and for more ideas check out these websites:  
FUN EASY SCIENCE EXPERIMENTS FOR SCHOOL (youtube.com) 
EASY SCIENCE EXPERIMENTS TO DO AT HOME (youtube.com) 
EASY SCIENCE EXPERIMENTS THAT WILL AMAZE KIDS (youtube.com) 
Let us know how you got on.  
NB. Children, always ask your parent/carer before undertaking an experiment at home! 

 
 
Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  

 

 

 

Attendance for week beginning 11th March 2024 

Ash    85.20% 

Birch 90.80% 

Oak   96.40% 

 1B  96.50%           

 1G 91.50%            

 1S  97.40%           

 2C 95.20%           

 2F 90.80%           

 2G 96.50%          

 3F 91.00%              

 3H 98.50%              

 3S 96.30%             

 4A 95.90%             

 4L 93.30%             

 4T 94.80%            

 5G 93.00%             

 5H 96.40%   

 5W 96.10%             

 

 6C 89.60% 

 6D 91.70% 

 6F 94.80% 

 

 

Well done to Oak, 1B, 1S, 2C, 2G, 3H, 3S, 4A, 5H and 5W with attendance above 95%. 

 

Newsletter  
15thMarch 2024 

 

https://letstalk.enfield.gov.uk/schoolstreets
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cPYy46wYZxE
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t957N-yhCoI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=z-R3DShHbkA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=19klYF2FApc&t=127s


 

 

 

 

   
 

Easter Crafts Challenge 
 
Instead of the traditional Easter Bonnet Parade, we invite all children to be creative and bring to  
school a home-made Easter-themed craft by Wednesday 27th March. SLT will judge the creations  
with one winner per class taking home an extra special Easter Egg!  

 

 

 

 

 

         

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2023/2024 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Wed 20th March Y2 KS1 SATs meeting for parents 2:30pm 

Wed 27th March all Last day Nursery before breaking up for Easter Break 

Thu 28th March 
Reception, 

KS1, KS2 

Certificate Assemblies – Y4,5,6 9:00am – Y1,2,3 10:00am 

Half Day, school finishes at 1:30pm 

Fri 29/03/24 –  

Fri 12th April 
all Easter Holidays – school closed 

Wed 23rd April all Parent Forum 2:45pm in Community Room 

Mon 6th May all May Bank Holiday – school closed 

27/05/24 – 31/05/24 all Summer Half Term Break – school closed 

Wed 5th June all Parent Forum 8:55am in Community Room 

Mon 10th June Y1-6 M&M Theatre production The Railway Children 

Mon 17th June all INSET DAY – School Closed 

Mon24 – Wed 26 June Y6 Residential Visit 

Thu 11th July  Y2 Seaside visit 

Fri 12th July KS1 & KS2 Sports Day & Picnic 

Tue 16th July  all Summer celebration & PoW Carnival Parade 

Thu 18th July Y6 Year 6 Disco 

Mon 22nd July all Parents’ Evening 

Tue 23rd July 
Nursery 

all 

Final School Day for Nursery 

Year group end of term celebrations 

Wed 24th July 
Y6 

all 

Year 6 Leavers assembly 11am 

Half Day - finish at 1:30pm 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/news-2/
https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In March we focus on 

 
These pupils received a certificate this week: 

 

Salem 1B, Maleena 1G, Ibrahim 1S, Teddy 2C, Emma-Lee 2F, Ethan 2G, Zaytoon 3F, Tsion 3H, Charlie 3S, 

Sophie 4A, Bersu 4L, Jessica 4T, Mazie 5G, Aayden 5H, Kimberly 5W, Ela 6C, Hamidi 6D & Martin 6F 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

Last Thursday, our school community celebrated World Book Day 

and all things stories by dressing up and asking the question: 

Where will your next story take you?  

Throughout the day, all classes were introduced to three new 

books, which covered a range of themes and characters. Each 

story was followed by a short talk or creative task to explore the 

themes further. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ask your child about the stories they read and whether it was a mirror, window or door…  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

In KS2, we also had a Book treasure hunt/orienteering activity in the playground. Many of the books 

involved, are part of our POW Reader selection and stories we hope our children will read by the time 

they finish at Prince of Wales. How did you do? Check out the answers to the 14 clues and the 

mystery book further down this newsletter. 

 

On Friday, we were visited by a very successful spoken word 

poet – Zohab Zee Khan. He shared his journey in the 

workshops, which included the need to show resilience and 

come back stronger after many set backs. A great example 

of one of our values! He also performed one of his winning 

poems and played the digeridoo. Some 

children also had a go at writing their own 

poems following a simple structure.  

Thank you to everyone for an amazing effort on the day. It was great 

to see all of the costumes and story characters on show – from staff 

too!  

Don’t forget to make the most of your World Book Day token while 

stocks last!  

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

We mixed corn flour and water to explore 

the different textures and how it can 

change between a solid and liquid. 

We discussed and compared items that may 

sink or float in water and why this could be! 

We added food colouring to oil and mixed it 

with water to create a marble painting. We 

noticed how the different liquids separated.  

We explored magnets and various 

resources that are magnetic and not. 

We dipped celery into different food colouring 

and discussed what would happen over time. 

Would the colour travel up the capillaries? 

Thank you to our RECEPTION parents for attending our SCIENCE café! 

The children loved the simple experiments that you can also replicate at home. 



 

 

 

 

PoW Girls’ Football Team Visits Spurs Training Grounds 

Last Friday we were invited by Tottenham Hotspur football club to celebrate International 

Women’s Day. We took 10 eager girl footballers from our school team and they had THE best 

time. The girls got a chance to train with the Spurs coaches, play games against other schools 

and meet some of their idols.  

A big thank you to the parents who helped transport the girls there and I know they thoroughly 

enjoyed meeting current captain Son outside the gates.  

The girls were truly inspired on the day and I know this is just the start of their footballing journey. 

 

 

 

 

 
What is the Easter Egg on this page? 

 

 

 

On Wednesday our boys football team, captained 

by keeper Ronnie, competed in their latest 

league fixtures. We took with us some Y5 

children for their debuts to ensure next year’s 

squad had match experience. 

The boys played three matches against very 

difficult opposition and by the third game were 

outplaying the other team with slick passing and 

non-stop running. The boys played brilliantly and 

although we lost two of the games, they fought 

until the final whistle.  

A special mention goes to Aayden in Y5 who scored the best goal of the games we played vs Eldon to ensure the 

points. 

Alex Verrall – Assistant headteacher 



 

 

 

 

Year 1 – Science Parent Café  

Can you grow a Rainbow? 

 

 

 
 
The children drew lines of colours at the bottom of a kitchen towel with felt pens.  They placed the 

ends of the kitchen towel in water…they watched their rainbow grow. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our Year 2 Science Café, we were 
learning about pitch.  We made our own 
wind instruments called a kazoo and we 
investigated how we could change the 

pitch. 

We wrote ‘er’ sentences to explain what science we saw happening… 
 

The longer the straw, the lower the pitch. 
The shorter the straw, the higher the pitch. 

I cut my straw shorter and th 

When I cut my straw 

shorter, the kazoo sound 

got higher.  Angelo 2C 



 

 

 

 

PoW Charity Day 

 
Thank you for your donations for ‘Comic Relief’ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 participated in planting 

Dwarf French beans and Climbing beans. 

They visited the polytunnel outdoors and each 

child was shown how to plant their individual 

beans by the school gardeners. They discussed 

what needed to be done in order for their 

beans to sprout, and they will be checking on 

them in the next few weeks.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We set a challenge.  Who could build the highest structure 

using masking tape and spaghetti?  The scientific learning 

focussing on the physics of the structure.  Children thought 

about the materials and how to make them stronger.  The 

structure needed to support a marshmallow and overcome 

the force of gravity. 

Year 3 Café 

On Tuesday we welcomed  

the parents and carers of Year 3  

to a Science Café.  The cafés were  

well attended and everyone showed 

great enthusiasm. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In YEAR 5, the children were very excited to be making 

‘Wizard’s Brew with their parents! 

We predicted that this would result in an irreversible change.  

We all used the same ingredients of washing up liquid, vinegar, 

food colouring and baking soda.  

We observed how long and how high our brews would foam for.  

A chemical reaction occurred due to mixing vinegar and baking 

soda. Bubbles of carbon dioxide formed.  

“I noticed that the faster you stirred the brew, the larger it was 

becoming, it was great fun!” Phoebe 5G 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

March Family Home-learning Project  

Our school value for the month of March is enthusiasm and there are lots of events to get 

excited about! Enthusiasm is all about showing an interest, getting excited and finding 

something you enjoy. This month, our project is linked to World Book Day and British 

Science Week.  

 

World Book Day  

As a school, we will be celebrating on the 7th March with a day full of sharing stories and 

books. Over the month, see how many new and exciting books you can read. You can also 

get adventurous with your reading and take a photo of you reading in an unusual place and 

share it with us…  

 

 

 

 

 

Science is all around us! In the things that grow, in the reversible and 

irreversible changes that take place when we cook, in the different 

materials and electricity we use in our homes and in push, pull and 

twist forces we use on a daily basis.  

 

How many different ways can you see Science in action this month? 

  

• Keep a record of the different ways you see Science in action  

• Create a small experiment at home, take photos or draw pictures/diagrams and record your results  

• Record observations in a table to show something changing over time   

• Create a poster of science in action in your home    

• Write a speech and record yourself talking about your favourite topic in science – even if it 

isn’t something you are currently learning about!  

 

Share your Enthusiasm projects about Reading and Science with us by the 28th March 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Find out about the APPS your child uses on - KIDSONLINEWORLD.COM 

 

https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/apps-new.html


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=vy69695Ov0GXTc5sfIB8IprsDhMqiPxPsFzQIrnGlfFUOEtVOVY3NUlJSVgwQUI2R1ZJR1FIRzFXVC4u


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Week Orienteering Trail Answers 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mystery Book:  

The Rainbow Fish! Spelt with a letter taken from 

the top of each clue. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Clue to Easter Egg challenge on page 7: the SPURS article was deliberately put on this page because …,.. (and requested by Mr Halley – COYS!) 


